Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Goldberg, Dave [Dave.Goldberg@rolls-royce.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 01, 2012 2:23 PM

To: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Cc: CLiang@PortOakland.com; kflory@pesenv.com
Subject: RE: RO2606- , Rolls-Royce Engine Test Cell Facility
Mr. Nowell,

Thank you for your response. We will be in discussion with our Consultant PES Environmental and would appreciate the
opportunity to possibly follow up regarding this matter at a later date.

Thanks Again!
Dave Goldberg

Dave Goldberg

Facilities HS&E Specialist

Rolls Royce Engine Services Oakland
(510) 615-5095 Office

Cell (510) 507-1452 Cell

@ Consider the environment - please check if it is necessary before you print this email

This e-mail message and any attachment(s) are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain
proprietary and/or confidential information that may be privileged or otherwise protected from disclosure. Any
unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient(s), please
contact the sender by reply e-mail and destroy the original message and any copies of the message as well as
any attachment(s) to the original message.

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health [mailto:Keith.Nowell@acgov.ord]

Sent: Wednesday, August 01, 2012 2:11 PM

To: Goldberg, Dave

Cc: Colleen Liang (CLiang@PortOakland.com); Kyle S. Flory (kflory@pesenv.com)
Subject: RO2606- , Rolls-Royce Engine Test Cell Facility

Dear Mr. Goldberg,

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff have reviewed the document Proposed Reduction of Groundwater
Monitoring and Reporting Program prepared by PES Environmental, Inc. for the Test Cell Facility, Rolls-Royce Engine
Services, located at 6701 Old Earhart Road, Oakland CA, ACEH project number RO2606. Fifteen wells are identified for
the proposed reduction in sampling frequency. The rational presented for the reduction in sampling frequency is two-
fold:

1. All analytes non-detect (ND)(wells MW-1 and MW-12; and MW-2 all ND except for one detect of jet fuel in 2008)
or

2. Analytes are generally stable or decreasing (wells MW-4, MW-5, MW-6, MW-8, MW-9, MW-10, MW-11, MW-14,
MW-15, MW-17, NPORD MW-3 and NPORD MW-4).

A review of the most recent groundwater monitoring event, prepared June 4, 2012, revealed all wells at the site have
had detectable analyte concentrations. In addition, many monitoring wells are demonstrating an increasing
concentration trend, including wells MW-1, MW-2, MW-3, MW-4, MW-5, MW-6, MW-7, MW-8, MW-9, MW-11, MW-12,
MW-13, MW-14, MW-15, MW-17, and NPORD MW-4.



Based on a review of the data ACEH requests the wells continue to be sampled on a semi-annual basis.

Respectfully,
Keith Nowell

Keith Nowell PG, CHG

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda , CA 94502-6540

phone: 510 /567 - 6764

fax: 510 /337 -9335

email: keith.nowell@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm




